
On 28th May 2025 the staff orientation was organized from 9.00 a.m. to 3.00 p.m. at St. Charles High 
School (CISCE) Auditorium. 230 teachers from St. Thomas Town Campus and Kammanahalli 
Campus participated in this programme. The Resource Person for the orientation programme 
was Rev. Fr. Francis. Father spoke on the importance of self- awareness, role clarification and on 
how to build a healthy relationship among the Management, Teachers, Parents and Students. Fr. 
Francis also enlightened the audience on the POSCO Act. The programme offered a meaningful 
insight on value driven learning environment.

The Staff Orientation Programme

The first staff meeting for the academic 
year 2025-26 was held on 29th May 2025 
at 10.00 a.m. in the school auditorium. 
The meeting began with a welcome by the 
Prinicipal, Sr. Suneetha D’Souza followed 
by the prayer by Mrs. Sajida O. During 
the welcome speech, our Manager and 
Correspondent, Sr. Lucy Mascarenhas, 
Principal - Sr.Suneetha D’Souza, the new 
Vice-Principal - Sr. Anita Lobo and the 
Pre-Primary Coordinator - Sr. Irene Pais 
were welcomed with faux flowers. Sr. Lucy 
informed the gathering on the role of an 
SCB teacher. Sr. Suneetha then read out the 
duties of the staff for the academic year and 
the calendar events for the months of June 
to August were discussed. The meeting 
concluded with a prayer by Mrs. Angel E.

The First Staff Meeting

The Investiture Ceremony of the Student Council for the Academic Year 
2025-2026 was held on 11th June 2025 in the school auditorium. The 
Chief Guest for the programme was Rev.  Fr. Sunil Kumar D’Souza. The 
theme for the ceremony was ‘Trailblazers’. The elected students pledged 
to uphold the values of the school and carry out their responsibilities and 
duties faithfully.

Investiture Ceremony

“Service to others is the rent you pay for your 
room here on Earth.” Our Grade 9 students 
embarked on a heartwarming community 
service initiative. On June 21, 2025, 9A visited 
Anbu Illam and 9C visited Shishu Bhavan. 
Later, on June 28, 2025, 9B visited Anbu Illam 
and 9D visited Shishu Bhavan. Under the 
guidance of their class teachers, Mrs. Celeine, 
Mrs. Manjula, Sr. Irene, and Sr. Anitha, the 
students spread joy through songs, dances, 
and prayers, forming emotional connections 
with the inmates. Sharing their experiences 
with Principal Sr. Suneeta upon returning, the 

Community Service

students highlighted the value of compassion 
and service. This initiative brought smiles to 
the inmates’ faces and instilled empathy and 
social responsibility in our students.”

Our Grade 10 students had the privilege 
of attending an enlightening orientation, 
‘Igniting Minds’, on June 25, 2025, in the 
school auditorium. Led by esteemed resource 
person Dr. Diana Manoshi, and her assistant 
Ms.Joanne accompanied by school counselors 
Ms. Sindhu, the session empowered students 
to understand themselves better and 
develop self-awareness. Through interactive 
group activities and discussions, students 
explored their strengths, weaknesses, and 
the thrill of adolescence, including the role 
of dopamine in their brains. The workshop 
provided valuable insights into impulsiveness, 
vulnerability to addiction, and hyper-rational 
thinking, making it a thought-provoking and 
memorable experience. Students gained a 
deeper understanding of themselves and their 
identities, truly igniting their minds!

orientation - ‘Igniting Minds’, 

‘No sanctions can 
stand against ignited 

minds’ - Abdul Kalam
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“The Kripta Planetarium show, held on June 30th and July 
1st, was a thrilling experience for students of Classes 1 to 10. 
Divided into batches, they embarked on a cosmic journey, 
exploring the solar system and even venturing into the 
Jurassic world. The students thoroughly enjoyed this out-of-
this-world experience, making learning an adventure.


